


the American Health Foundation in Valhalla, New York, whose

research focuses on cigarette smoke; Dr. Richard D. Stewart,

another medical scientist with research into the effects of

smoke; and Richard L.P. Custer, Professor of Fire Engineering
at Worcester Polytechnic Institute.

The committee concluded that the original federal legislation
on "self-extinguishing" cigarettes should not be supported
because it presumed we were further along in knowledge needed
for standard setting than we are; it gave inadequate attention
to the changes that "self-extinguishing" cigarettes would cause
in cigarette smoke; and it denied a role for the fire service
in the then-proposed federal study. The committee concluded
that no one, including those sometimes cited in debates in New
York, has demonstrated that a more "fire-safe" cigarette exists
or can be made. The committee called for federal legislation
of the same type -- a scientific study that includes attention
to the above issues. A copy of the Stamm Committee report is
available for your review.

3. Fire Deaths and Fires from Careless Smoking Have
Dropped

Fires and deaths related to careless smoking have decreased.
The latest data from the New York State Office of Fire
Prevention and Control show that arson (21%) and heating (19%)
are now the 1leading causes of fire deaths in the state.
Smoking is third, with 17%. Heating is by far the leading
cause of residential fires in New York State and these fires
are increasing. This is not to say that we should lessen our
efforts; careless smoking .still is a cause of fires,

We would be pleased to furnish additional details on any of the

above items.
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